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The Registrars and Admissions Officers Constituent Group met at Educause 2007 in Seattle, Washington on October 25, 2007.  The major item of discussion was federated identity management.  Several members of the InCommon group were present for the discussion.  There are several important policy, process and technology questions that must be addressed in a federated identity management solution.  A possible AACRAO/EDUCAUSE collaboration was suggested to identify the issues and to educate the membership.   A pre-conference session prior to the AACRAO Technology Conference is being considered.

The need to connect with the various Kuali projects was identified.  The drivers for identity management systems are new system facilitation, improved customer service and improved security.  The education community needs to continue to refine definitions and develop standards before these are imposed externally.

The U.S. Department of Education has now issued final guidance on maintaining, collecting and reporting of racial and ethnic data.  (FR Doc #7-20665   Filed 10/18/07) The general requirements for collecting and reporting were discussed.  The deadline to begin collection is 2010 so that reports for 2010-2011 can be made.  It appears that all current students are to be provided an opportunity to re-identify.  It was requested that a link to the final guidance document be provided.

